NBAAA Meeting Notes

March 14, 2009

Next Meeting:  The next meeting for the NBAAA board will be on Sunday 4/11 at “The Villages of North Branch” on the 3rd floor meeting room starting at 6:30pm.
Rec Night: We discussed the option of having 5 Rec. Nights next year.  These are used to fund the web site, the Community Expo and D&O insurance.  The dates that we choose should be in the winter months, not during MEO, not at the same time as a home Basketball or Football game, not at the same time as a 7th and 8th grade concert.  We will do this with the 4 day work week.

We will discuss the option of changing the donations per group to $400.  The biggest expense is donations to other groups.  The DJ expense has been paid by the concessions money.  We will be asked to pay Community Ed for advertizing on their brochure for our Rec. Nights.
Community Expo: Community Expo was a success.  We are hoping to pull more sports to the Community Expo next year by bringing the sporting groups into one area together.  Jason is in favor of having signups with other sports in the area of his booth at the Community Expo.
Background Checks: Both Traveling Baseball and Tackle football are doing background checks on their head coaches.  We said that the background checks would be good for 2-3 years because we live in a small community which allows personal news to travel.
Traveling Baseball: Traveling Baseball does not have a 14U team this year.  There are 7 teams this year where there were 8 last year.  Practices are starting for some of the age groups now.  We need to set up direct links from the team sites to the myas site for parents to use.  We hope to set this similar to what Dennis did for the Basketball teams.
Basketball: Basketball had a great season.  They need to have teams formed by October for next year.  All of the teams improved this year.  Dennis has taken the time to set up the Basketball web site with scores, tournaments and team pictures.  Basketball has about 100 kids involved in their program.  They will have to fight for gym space next year because Gymanstics is moving out of the main street school.  Dennis said that everything is under control without a Basketball committee.  One benefit of a committee would be to help setup teams.
Football: Football has great registration numbers for 4,5,6 grades.  There will be a tryouts during the summer for 7th and 8th grades.  7th and 8th grade programs will keep the fees the same next year as last year.  The quarterbacks club is being handled by Sundley.
Wrestling: Jeff Sampson will contact Darryl Senne about having him come to our meetings.  Jeff Henderson will talk to Darryl to see what we can offer the wresting group.
Insurance: Jeff Henderson will send the City of North Branch and Community Education the Liability insurance forms via e-mail Monday.  These are required for Baseball to start their practices.  Jeff will find out what the insurance costs were last year for baseball and send that to John.
Open Board position: Jeff Sampson will ask Jeane Meath if she is interested in becoming Secretary for the NBAAA.  She had some ideas to help our board better serve our community.  We need new ideas to help us better support youth sports in North Branch.
